LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING (CHIEF EXECUTIVE DIRECTORATE)



26th June, 2006


Briefing commenced:
9.00 a.m.

"
ended:
9.36 a.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - Leader of the Council (in the Chair)



Councillor Lancaster - Deputy Leader of the Council



Councillor Mrs. Garrido (For item 1)


B. Spicer - Chief Executive 


D. Brown - Head of Community Safety


S. Wildman - Director of Marketing and Communications


R. Fairhurst - Head of Regeneration and Improvement

P. Openshaw - Associate Director (For item 3)

M. Vickers - Head of Customer Services


P.D. Templeton - Committee Services Manager

	
	Item
	Decision/Action/Information



	1.
	Worsley Green Sequicentenary
	Councillor Mrs. Garrido requested support, involving officer time, in respect of the proposed restoration of the monument at Worsley Green as part of the Worsley Green sequicentenary celebrations.

AGREED:
(1) THAT a designated officer be made available to work on a bid for funding from the proceeds of the National Lottery in respect of the abovementioned restoration.



(2) THAT the Director of Marketing and Communications report back at the next briefing on how the abovementioned celebrations might benefit from tourism funds.



	2.
	Minutes of 19th June, 2006
	Agreed.  



	3.
	Charlestown/Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities
	The Leader of the Council approved Charlestown/Lower Kersal regeneration proposals contained in a report, as now amended, of the Managing Director of Urban Vision.



	4.
	Research and Intelligence Strategy
	Item withdrawn. 

 

	5.
	Marketing Update
	The Director of Marketing and Communications reported on -

(a)
Marketing and Communications performance;

(b)
an Environment Directorate C.D.;

(c)
the funeral following a recent fatality;

(d)
a “Sunday Times” article on properties in Salford.

The Deputy Leader of the Council commented on (i) the Manchester International Festival, and (ii) the need for factual information in respect of crime and disorder.

AGREED:
THAT a report be made to the Leader’s briefing in respect of (ii) above.



	6.
	Chief Executive’s Update
	The Chief Executive reported on -

(a)
work undertaken by N.P.H.L. on a particular dwelling;

(b)
the proposed Tesco development at Pendleton;

(c)
the proposed appointment of a Director of Regeneration by the U.R.C.; and

(d)
the final draft of the City Strategy from Manchester Enterprises.



	7.
	Other Business
	At the request of the Leader of the Council, the Chief Executive undertook to pursue matters relating to the proposed Salford Red’s stadium and Walkden Town Centre that had been raised at a recent briefing for the City’s Members of Parliament.

The Deputy Leader of the Council commented on progress in relation to the court proposals for Eccles.
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